BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – August 30, 2016
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Dave Forrest, Pete Scolforo, Jonathan Terry & Roger Scheurer.
Others Present: Bob Nason, Chris Pompi, Bill Enser, Tom Wickam, and Pam Hayden.
 Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:33 pm.
Commitments
None
Abatements
Bill Enser was present regarding his property at 42 School Street. He was seeking consideration on his bill with the last bill being considerably higher. The Board looked through the documentation and agreed that a incorrect register had been installed which caused the higher reading.. Dave Forrest made a motion to grant the abatement in the amount of $492.11.  Jonathan Terry seconded the application and the vote was unanimous in favor.

The second application was for 35 Debra Avenue. They had installed a pool in 2013 and were seeking consideration on the sewer portion of their bill. After a brief discussion a motion was made to deny the abatement do to the fact that the abatement waivers were not in place when the pool was installed. The motion was seconded and the vote was unanimous to deny.

The third application was for 80 Davis Street.  Owner has an in-ground pool that needed to be emptied for repairs.  It was stated that upon refilling it was overfilled by 3 feet of water.  Owner is requesting an abatement on both the water and sewer billing.  The Board looked through the information and determined that the application was incomplete and needed further information and documentation regarding this abatement request.  The owner will be contacted regarding this matter.
Water Dept
The Water Dept is continuing to work on the list of incorrect meters that were installed.  Billing will be adjusted accordingly when these are completed.
Dave Forrest inquired about water shut-offs.  Chris Pompi informed him that there were 4 foreclosed houses where the water was left on and that several people had paid bills after receiving final notices.

Dave Forrest inquired about hydrants being replaced on weekends. Chris Pompi stated that over the summer, 10 hydrants were replaced with the addition of 3 additional members on our summer crew.

Dave Forrest inquired about a value exerciser.  Chris Pompi let the board know that this would be a shared with Lenox and that it was currently out for bid.
Dave Forrest inquired about repairs done to the Water Plant.  Chris Pompi responded that LB Corp had been on site for 3 weeks and the work was expected to be completed by the end of the following week.  Repairs to date were approx. $8000

Dave Forrest inquired about the valves at the Columbia Mill.  Chris Pompi let the Board know that this was on the list for next summer.

Waste Water Dept
None
Highway/Cemetery Dept
An agenda item regarding crosswalks was discussed.  Bob Bartini suggested that a meeting be set up with the traffic commission. Roger Scheuror suggested improved lighting, tree trimming and plant placement be looked into on Main Street regarding the crosswalk areas. 
Bob Bartini discussed the fatality on West Park Street and inquired about the crosswalk.  Chris Pompi stated that this was not a legal crosswalk since it currently ends in a driveway.  Discussion was made regarding how to fix that issue.  Chris Pompi had met with Pat Tierney, head of the DOT and attempted to contact Matt Boardman, an official from the railroad.  Information continues to be gathered and Bob Nason is confident a resolution regarding this crosswalk with be soon.
An agenda item regarding paving was discussed.  Bob Bartini inquired which streets were being done and why.  Chris Pompi said the streets done this fall would be High Street and Marble Street, from the Turnpike bridge to West Park. Bob Nason explained that those streets had already been determined by last year’s budget.
Bob Nason let the board know that the town is applying for a Mass Works Grant in the amount of $1 million to redo Forest Street.  Bob Nason and Chris Pompi are working on grant submission.

Bob Bartini inquired about crack seal being used on several town streets.  Chris Pompi let him know that the project was out for state bid and would happen by the end of September.
Other
Pam Hayden attended regarding a meter issue.  After discussion, the board asked her to submit an abatement detailing her concerns.
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
Accepting minutes from July 26th was moved to the September 13 agenda
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday September 13 @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:05 pm.
Respectfully submitted, 
Shanon Albee
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